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Council Currents News from the Gulf of Maine Council on the Marine Environment
The Gulf of Maine Council is an international body formed in 1989 to foster cross-border cooperation among government, academic, and private groups on implementing sustainable management strategies for the Gulf, which extends from Cape
Cod to the Bay of Fundy.  The Council's primary goals are to: restore shellfish habitat; promote restoration of fishery resources; address ecosystem and public health effects of toxics in the marine food chain; protect and restore regionally 
significant coastal habitats; and reduce marine debris.  For more information, visit www.gulfofmaine.org or contact Laura Marron at the Council Secretariat via E-mail at l_marron@des.state.nh.us or call (603) 271-8866.

GOMC examines role
after a decade of work
Yarmouth, Nova Scotia ---At its semi-
annual meeting in June, the Gulf of
Maine Council discussed cultivating
closer relationships with other
groups as it enters its second decade
of work. The Council also began
planning events for its upcoming
tenth anniversary.

In December 1989, the Canadian
premiers and US governors of the
five provinces and states bordering
the Gulf of Maine signed an agree-
ment pledging to work jointly to
implement sustainable management
of the Gulf ’s resources.

Commemoration of a decade of
Canadian/US collaboration on behalf
of the Gulf of Maine ecosystem will
begin December 8-10 in Portsmouth,
New Hampshire, at the Council’s win-
ter meeting. Celebrations will continue

through 2000, which the Council has
proclaimed “The Year of the Gulf.”
The Council plans to stage a summer
event with the Gulf of Maine Institute
Without Walls, an organization that
electronically links students through-
out the Gulf who are working on stew-
ardship projects.

In search of ways to work more
closely with the numerous non-
governmental organizations undertak-
ing countless projects to sustain or
improve the Gulf ecosystem, the
Council ---with help from the Integrated
Coastal Planning Project at Dalhousie
University and the Coastal Network of
the Gulf of Maine (CNET) ---facilitated
a June 10 forum titled, Sharing
Information Among Neighbors.

The wide-ranging discussion cov-
ered the need to make environmental
regulations and technical informa-
tion understandable to the public;
the necessity for quick action on

environmental problems; and the
importance of collaboration among
diverse groups addressing similar issues.
“These kinds of cooperative approaches
can address a common problem by
working together, not by finding fault,”
asserted Steve Hawboldt of the Clean
Annapolis River Project.

The Council also reaffirmed its
role as a convener of groups working
on behalf of the Gulf of Maine. “I
think that the role the Council can
best play is bringing you together,”
said New Hampshire Council
Member Jeffrey Taylor.

CNET also helped the Council
organize its first-annual Mini Fair, June
9-10, featuring about 30 exhibitors
from the US and Canada, including
environmental organizations, provin-
cial, state, and federal agencies, and
other groups.

At a June 10 reception, the
Council announced Dana Wallace

as the recipient of the first-annual Art
Longard Award (see story on page 3).

The Council moved the Mini Fair,
forum, and several other sessions origi-
nally scheduled to take place at the
Rodd-Grand Hotel in Yarmouth to
alternative locations due to a labor dis-
pute at the hotel.

Following the meeting, New
Hampshire assumed the Council
Secretariat, hosted by Nova Scotia since
last July. The Secretariat rotates annual-
ly among the Gulf’s five jurisdictions.

Join in the Gulf of Maine
Council’s Discussion

Forum
www.gulfofmaine.org/cgi-bin/forum.cgi

Looking for a Gulf of 
Maine contact?

Try the Gulf of Maine Contacts Listing
www.gulfofmaine.org/cdb/index.htm

Instructions

Important: Please read this first!
We will not return photos or other materials sent. Therefore, do not send irreplaceable prints, slides, or disks.
All photos submitted will become the property of the Gulf of Maine Times for possible future use in the newspa-
per, by the Gulf of Maine Council, or by organizations that may borrow photos from the Gulf of Maine Times or
the Gulf of Maine Council, for use in their publications, presentations, or exhibits. 

Who may enter
Amateur and professional photographers of all ages.
You need not live within the Gulf of Maine watershed.
You may submit only photos that you have taken.

Timing
Deadline for submissions is October 29, 1999.
You may submit photos taken at any time.

Subjects
Photos must have been taken within the Gulf of Maine watershed, and will be selected for the exhibit based on
three categories.

Category 1 - Gulf Folks
Images of people living, working, and having fun in the Gulf of Maine.
(See section on “submission forms” for instructions on having subjects sign releases.)
Category 2 - Gulf Creatures
Images of wildlife in the Gulf of Maine.
Category 3 - Gulf Scenes
Images of the Gulf of Maine, from a fog-shrouded fishing fleet, to a lightening storm over a boiling bay.

Format
Submit photos in the following formats:

Black and white or color prints
Black and white or color slides.
Black and white or color images saved on Macintosh disk in JPEG or TIFF format for Macintosh.
For photos submitted on disk, include a hard copy printout of the photo as well.

We cannot accept photos via E-mail or on the Internet.
Do not send photographic negatives.

Labeling photos
Label each photo with:

Your name
Photo number 1-6, (see submission form).

How many photos to enter
Send no more than six photos.
You may divide the six photos however you like over the three categories described above.

Submission forms
We will not consider any photo sent without a completed Gulf of Maine Times Readers’ Photo Exhibit 
Submission Form.
Include a separate submission form for each photo. Clip and photocopy blank form to make duplicates for 
multiple submissions.
Have each person(s) recognizable in your photo sign the release included in the submission form for that photo.
You do not need to obtain releases for people appearing in photos of large crowds in public places.
Sign the photographer’s release on each submission form.

Send submissions to:
Suzy Fried, Editor
Gulf of Maine Times
P.O. Box 4524
Salem, MA 01970

Celebrating the Gulf of Maine in photographs
A Gulf of Maine Times Readers’ Photo Exhibit, as part of the Gulf of Maine Council’s tenth anniversary

Gulf of Maine Times Readers’ Photo Exhibit Submission Form
(For multiple submissions, photocopy this form and fill out one for each photo you submit.)

Photographer’s name______________________________________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________

Phone number __________________________________________________________________

Photo number (check one - should be the same number you have noted on the corresponding photo)
@ @ 1 @ @ 2 @ @ 3 @ @ 4 @ @ 5 @ @ 6

Category in which you are submitting photo (check one)
@ @ Category 1 - Gulf Folks @ @ Category 2 - Gulf Creatures @ @ Category 3 - Gulf Scenes

Date photo was taken __________________________

Subject of photo _________________________________________________________________

Location of photo ________________________________________________________________

Optional: Is there anything noteworthy about the technique you used to capture this image?

____________________________________________________________________________

Optional: What do you think makes the Gulf of Maine worth celebrating? 

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

Release: (To be signed by people recognizable in photos. Parents or guardians must sign for minors under 18 years of age.)

I hereby allow use of a photo of myself by the Gulf of Maine Times, the Gulf of Maine Council, or by organiza-
tions that may borrow photos from the Gulf of Maine Times or the Gulf of Maine Council, for use in their publi-
cations, presentations, or exhibits. 

Date _________Name (print)_____________________ Signature ___________________________

Date _________Name (print)_____________________ Signature ___________________________

Date _________Name (print)_____________________ Signature ___________________________
(Attach additional paper for more names/signatures if necessary)

Photographer’s release:
I understand that photos I submit for the Gulf of Maine Times Gulf of Maine Readers’ Photography Exhibit
become the property of the Gulf of Maine Times, and I hereby allow use of these image by the Gulf of Maine
Times, the Gulf of Maine Council, or by organizations that may borrow photos from the Gulf of Maine Times or
the Gulf of Maine Council, for use in their publications, presentations, or exhibits. 

Date_________ Name (print)___________________ Signature _____________________________


